Chronology of Draft Tree Preservation Order

	Motion passed at Lucan Area Committee Meeting L.A.C.M. to prepare  a draft Tree Preservation Order [T.P.O.]
	25th November 2014

	Application for planning permission for housing development of  74 dwellings lodged [Reg. Ref.SD15A/0028]
	6th February

	Additional information requested on Planning Application
	31st March 2015

	Draft T.P.O. made and operative
	25th April 2015

	Public Consultation on Draft T.P.O.
	25th April – 10th June 2015.

	Additional Information received on Planning Application
	4th June 2015

	Report provided to Lucan Area Committee Meeting [L.A.C.M.] 23rd June
	Recommendation that draft T.P.O. not be confirmed due to poor condition and limited short term amenity value of specified trees.

	Recommendation of L.A.C.M.
	T.P.O. to be confirmed subject to Law Agent advice

	Recommended Decision on Planning Application for 74 dwellings
	Grant planning permission subject to conditions for 58 dwellings, 

Refuse planning permission for 16 dwellings affected by specified trees in the draft T.P.O.

	Law Agent advice:
	Notwithstanding the reports provided by the Council’s experts to the LAC at the meeting held on the 23rd of June last that the trees were not an amenity and should not be subject of a Tree Preservation Order.

The specific reasons that the Council’s experts provided to the LAC at the June meeting in support of the Council’s view that these trees were not an amenity, in summary, are as follows: -

· The Parks Department informed the meeting that the black poplar trees, the subject of the tree preservation order, are not suitable for public open spaces. 

· The Council’s Planning Department confirmed that the trees were of little  amenity value. 

· The Council’s representative from Parks who is a landscape architect and qualified horticulturalist advised the meeting that the trees were diseased and damaged and have little long term amenity value.

Having reviewed the request from the Planning Department and following my meeting with regarding the members proposed draft Tree Preservation Order, I suggest that the members be informed that whilst the Council acknowledges that they are not bound by the expert advice provided by the Council, that if they do not wish to follow that advice, then per the High Court decision in Child v Wicklow County Council and Wicklow County Manager [1995] 2 I.R.447 they must: -

“…adduce some logical basis for failing or refusing to follow it, such as another expert opinion or a “reasoned judgment”…” Browne, David The Law of Local Government Roundhall Published 2014 Page 109




